
Glenville State University 
Facilities Committee / Threat Assessment 

March 28, 2024 Minutes 
9:00 AM – 10:00 AM 

 
 

Members Present: Tom Ratliff, Chairperson                            
    Casey Smola     
    Michael Wheeler 
    Tim Underwood     
    Rita Helmick 
    Leslie Mason 
    Jason Phares 
    Eric Marks 
    David Hutchison 
    Alyssa Gibson 
    Eric Squires 
    Tim Henline 
    Trae Sprague 
    Bill Boone  
     
Call to order @ 9:08 AM by Tom Ratliff  

- An Amendment was made to the February 14, 2024 minutes to show that Trae Sprague 
was in attendance for that meeting.   Michael Wheeler moved to approve the 
amendment.  Eric Squires seconded the motion. 

 
Updates on Current Campus Projects: 

- Talks are in order for the Health Sciences Buildout.  
- The university is discussing demolition of LBH with an engineer. 
- There have been several discussions with painting and flooring companies for 

projects on campus.  
- Several bids have been received for upcoming projects across campus. 
- The flooring, furniture and roof has been completed for Clark Hall. 
- The Clark Hall cupola should be completed by June. 
- The Omni Partners Co-op may allow for a quicker resolution on the Chiller Project. 
- Vandal resistant elevator buttons have been installed in the PE Building.  

 



   
 

Discussion of Unused Facilities and Future use of those Facilities: 
- The Amphitheater will be designed based on the allotted budget for that project.   
- Planning and talks of funding needs are taking place for the possibility of renovations 

to the Football Stadium and Field House. 
- Discussions of repairing the President’s Auditorium were held.  It was suggested that 

doing external repairs to the building before internal repairs would be more cost 
efficient. 

- The Print Shop will be moved to the “Fort” in Pickens Hall.  The area will be secured. 
 
Discussion of Safety Concerns: 

- The project for new cameras is being worked on. 
- The project for locks will be worked on in Goodwin Hall throughout May 2024.   
- Vicious animal reports were discussed. 

 
BIT Discussion: 

- The BIT Team is continuing to have emergency meetings with successful results.  
Training will be offered for Faculty and Staff.   
 

Other Discussions, Updates, and Concerns: 
- It was suggested that the university have a school nurse available on campus to 

accommodate students. 
- Graduation will be set up early to accommodate all ceremonies.  ADA ramps will be 

set up for use. 
- Animals continue to be an issue on campus.  There are several that are not being 

registered.  It was stated that the new camera system would help with clearing up 
these issues. 
 
 

Call to Adjourn @ 10:02 AM by Michael Wheeler 


